
 

 

Henrico Police Identifies Pedestrian in W. Broad Street Fatal Crash 
 

UPDATE 2: 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police has identified the pedestrian involved in Monday night’s traffic 

fatality in the Three Chopt Magisterial District. 

Crash Team Investigators say Thomas Wayne Bodden, 60, of Henrico, was struck and killed while 

crossing W. Broad Street near Pemberton Road.  

Anyone with further information regarding this crash is asked to contact Crash Team Investigator T. 

Holmes at (804) 501-5000. You can also submit tips anonymously via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or 

by using P3tips.com.  

 

UPDATE 1 (4.29.25): 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police is investigating a fatal pedestrian crash that occurred in the Three 

Chopt Magisterial District. 

On Monday, April 28, 2025, around 8:35 p.m., Henrico Police responded to the intersection of W. Broad 

Street and Pemberton Road for a reported pedestrian crash. Once on scene, officers located an adult male 

in the roadway with obvious signs of trauma. He was pronounced deceased at the scene. 

Henrico Police is working to notify next of kin. 

The preliminary investigation indicates the victim was crossing W. Broad Street when he was struck by an 

SUV causing him to fall into another lane; he was then struck by another vehicle. Both drivers remained 

on scene and are cooperating with the investigation. At this time, alcohol and dark clothing are believed 

to be factors in the crash on behalf of the pedestrian. 

Anyone with further information regarding this crash is asked to contact Crash Team Investigator T. 

Holmes at (804) 501-5000. You can also submit tips anonymously via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or 

by using P3tips.com.  
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Henrico Police would also like to remind our community members to “Watch Out Ahead Henrico” or 

“WOAH!” This traffic-safety campaign was created to have our community members say that very phrase. 

Whether you’re traveling by foot, bicycle or motor vehicle, we all have a role to play in getting to where 

we’re going safely. More information on this campaign can be found here. 

 

 

WATCH COMMANDER RELEASE (4.28.25): 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Broad Street is reopened to traffic.  

 

WATCH COMMANDER RELEASE (4.28.25): 

(Henrico County, Va.) – On April 28th, 2025, at approximately 835 PM, Henrico Police and Henrico Fire 

responded to an accident on Broad St near Pemberton Rd involving a vehicle and a pedestrian. Upon 

arrival, an adult male was found deceased. The driver is cooperating, and the incident is currently under 

investigation by our Traffic Safety Unit.   

Henrico Police currently have westbound Broad Street closed between Pemberton Road and Stillman 

Parkway, while the incident is under investigation.  We hope to have Broad Street open for regular 

traffic within two hours.  Additional information will come from the Office of Public Affairs. 
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